
Carefree Club Pool Rules COVID-19 Addendum – Effective Immediately  

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the pools will be open with the following measures in place to help protect the health 
and safety of the lifeguards and members using the pools. 

Upon entry, members should read the sign regarding risk factors of COVID-19 and act accordingly:   

• Do you have a fever greater than 100.4 or any of the following COVID-19 symptoms:  cough, shortness of breath, 
or difficulty breathing?  If so, thank you for waiting to visit the Carefree pools until you are symptom-free 
without medication for 24 hours. 

• In the last 14 days, have you been in close contact (within 6 feet) with someone who has a confirmed COVID-19 
diagnosis?  If so, thank you for waiting to visit the Carefree pools until you are symptom-free for 14 days after 
your last contact with them. 

Members ages 65 and older and/or at high risk are urged to use caution and limit their exposure at the pools.  If you 
have children who have difficulty social distancing, they should not be brought to the pool. 

A waiver signed by one deeded owner of each member lot is required in order to enter the pool facility. 

There will be three three-hour sessions each day (2.5 hours swimming followed by 30 minutes for cleaning/disinfecting), 
with signup available on the club’s website.  Limited walk-ins may be available.  Your lot pass/tag will be required for 
entry.  Members with cards will be required to show identification.  Members are to leave the pool quickly at the end of 
each session so that cleaning and disinfecting can be completed prior to the next session. 

A maximum of 100 members can enter the pool facility for each session.  No guests will be permitted at this time.  We 
will reevaluate as the season progresses. 

Social distancing while waiting to check-in to the pools and while on the decks is required.  Face masks are 
recommended, but are not permitted in the pools.  Social distancing guidelines will be self-regulated by members once 
you have entered the facility, although we do reserve the right to ask groups to separate or leave the facility.  A lifeguard 
will be on deck to assist with social distancing in the pools and on the decks. 

Members should bring their own chairs to sit on while at the pools.  Flotation devices (rafts, pool noodles, rings, etc.) will 
not be allowed in the pools.  Toys should not be shared with non-household members.  Chairs and toys must be taken 
home at the end of each session.  Except for valuables, lost and found items will be thrown away at the end of each 
day.  If you think you left something at the pool, please call us or stop back by and pick it up by the end of the day. 

The restrooms will be open, but please do not linger inside.  Showers will be closed. 

Only one swimmer at a time may use the lap lane.   

Those using the diving board will need to stand on the tape marks to keep six feet apart. 

The concession stand will not be open, so please bring your own beverages and snacks.  The water fountain will not be 
turned on. 

The shelters, grills and tables will not be available. 

After-hours pool/patio rentals are not available.   

These rules are subject to change and the most current version will be posted on the club’s website and at the pool. 


